Regional Retired Members’ Section AGM, 23 January 2024.
UNISON‘s national retired membership stood at around 168,000 in 2023. This represents around 1 in 7 of UNISON’s total membership affiliated to the TUC. Only 7 unions affiliated to the TUC have a larger total membership than UNISON’s retired members’ section.

However, despite these numbers, UNISON’s National Retired Members’ section sits at the periphery of our union and makes only a marginal impression upon the union’s overall campaigning agenda. At its National Conference it is confined to addressing only issues specifically relevant to older people. And even then only two of the motions carried can be debated at the National Delegate Conference and only if prioritised in the first place.
I highlighted 3 of the reasons I believe lie behind this lack of influence in my recent report on the Retired Members’ 2023 National Conference, namely:

1. The union’s national rule book which limits retired member participation in branches.

2. The absence of representation of retired members on the union’s National Executive Council.

3. The difficulty in identifying and then making contact with recently retired working members in order to recruit them to the Retired Members’ Section and maintain their involvement.  

The North West Region has the largest group of retired members in the union. However, since joining the Retired Members’ Section in 2013 it has been apparent to me that, even within the constraints described above, UNISON’s North West Region Retired Members’
Section has until recently been punching well within its weight, because, I believe, of the need for more effective leadership from the Section’s Regional Committee.
However, since the election of a new Committee, Chair and Secretary at last year’s AGM and decisions taken there and now this year, our Regional Retired Members’ Section has an agreed Work Programme, designed to revitalise the Section and actively contribute to the union’s overall campaigning agenda as a whole.
First, the AGM agreed unanimously to endorse a Campaign Proposal for 2024, including a Model Motion which has the potential to be taken forward by branches (including ours) for the benefit of all UNISON members, working or retired.
The text of the Proposal, incorporating the Model Motion, is attached as a separate document that is intended to accompany this report.

Second, the AGM undertook 2 Group Exercises to answer the following questions:

1. What are the benefits of being retired members?

2. What resources do we need? What sort of activities could we organise? What support can we draw on?
When the responses are published I will update the Branch Committee.
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